Joint Board of Directors HOA Meeting
LV1 and LV2

July 25, 2021
Opening
The Joint Board of Directors Meeting was called to order at 4:00 p.m. by LV1 President Mark French.  The members were led in the Pledge of Allegiance by President French.
Present
LV1 – President Mark French, Vice President Camilla Sullivan, Treasurer Carol Timko, Secretary Connie Hinton, and Director Jim Konopacky.
LV2 – President Beth Nixon, Treasurer Mike Roussel, and Secretary Tammy Neal.
Minutes
A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes from the March 28, 2021, meeting as presented.  The motion passed by acclamation.

New Business
LV1 Director Konopacky stated this was his first meeting and he spoke about several items of interest to him including maintenance of homes, care of the park, curb gutters, drainage ditches and grass cutting.
A resident spoke up that there were other problems that we should be concerned with other than streets or grass.  There was a concern for themselves and their neighbors regarding non-residents in the pool area, loitering in the streets, breaking into homes and those were the types of items that need to be communicated with management.
President French spoke about the following items:
· Grass cutting – during the rainy season, the turnaround time is approximately eight days.  While there is a full crew, inclement weather (and a holiday) creates issues.
· Tree trimming – regular maintenance will begin in October.

· Paving – there are many areas that need patching.  Additional lower speed bumps will also be installed.

· Dogs – management tries to take care of this quickly and has resolved some issues.

· Renters – if you see something, say something about people that you don’t feel are residents.

· Children – you do not need to register them if they are coming to visit.  No children have been approved recently; there are, however, some here that are court ordered.  There was much discussion from the audience regarding this.
A resident spoke up about the pool area and the lack of an attendant to straighten up chairs, pick up trash, keep order and see who is permitted, i.e., residents, to be there.
President French spoke further about:
· Thefts and encouraging residents to call the Sheriff if they see someone ‘wandering’ through the park.
· Maintenance of the grounds and amenities is ongoing.  The whirlpool though is currently down.

· The Board does address residents’ concerns with management and explained the role of the Liaison Committee.  They also represent the residents during rental negotiations.  Both Boards are always looking for residents interested in serving.
A resident spoke up about having to report any issues to management herself and felt the Board should be doing this on their behalf.  This causes conflict among neighbors ‘reporting’ on each other.  She felt that anyone in the community should be allowed at the management meetings with the Liaison Committee representatives.
Questions and comments from the audience included:

· The light pole was missing in front of a resident’s home if this could be looked into.  They have already taken it to management but nothing has been done.

· Maybe the manager could attend one of our meetings to answer questions from the residents.
· The hours of courtesy patrol need to be extended.
· There was a suggestion for volunteers to ride through the park as ‘extensions’ for courtesy patrol.

· There was a recommendation of regular security guards being hired.

· There is a lot of speeding going on in the park.

· The wire above the pool needs to be replaced; this is to keep the birds away.

· If you park on the street, try to keep all the vehicles on the same side of the street to leave room for emergency vehicles.

Meeting adjourned at 5:31 p.m.
